
ECW On Sci Fi – December 11,
2007: The New Guy Sounds Like
A Loser
ECW On Sci Fi
Date: December 11, 2007
Location: TD Banknorth Garden, Boston, Massachusetts
Attendance: 6,000
Commentators: Tazz, Joey Styles

It’s the go home show for Armageddon and for once that means
we have four ECW wrestlers on the show. Granted it is for a
tag match rather than two singles match but I guess this is
progress. CM Punk and Kane are probably going to have to deal
with Big Daddy V and Mark Henry this week so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

CM Punk/Kane vs. Deuce N Domino

Cherry is here too. Punk kicks away at Domino to start so it’s
off to Kane for two off an elbow. The running knee in the
corner into the running bulldog gives Punk two but Domino gets
in his own knee to take over. Deuce hammers away and Punk gets
bent over Domino’s knee. Punk low bridges Domino to the floor
though and it’s back to Kane to clean house. The top rope
clothesline drops Domino and it’s the chokeslam (as Punk hits
the GTS on Deuce) for the easy pin.

Rating: C. This was just a warmup match for Punk and Kane and
that’s all it needed to be, as they beat up a team who has the
slightest bit of credibility left. I know Deuce N Domino might
not have had a gimmick with the longest legs but they could
have been around a bit longer than they were. Then again, it
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isn’t like the tag division has ever meant much of anything
around here so their downward spiral shouldn’t be that big of
a surprise.

Shelton Benjamin talks to us about gold, with people back in
1849 digging as much gold as they could. Those people only
found fool’s gold though, while he gathers gold. Benjamin has
won more than a few titles around here, and now he’s here in
ECW and “there’s gold in them there hills.” He is going to
grab his pick and shovel and dig and dig and dig because he is
the new Gold Standard. That was about as bad of a promo as it
could have been and I’d like to believe that Benjamin got a
raise for trying to make it work.

John Morrison/The Miz vs. Jimmy Wang Yang/Shannon Moore

Non-title. Miz knocks Moore down to start and some left hands
knock him up against the ropes. Moore manages a quick swinging
neckbreaker and it’s off to Yang for a dropkick. Morrison
comes in and gets his legs swept out, allowing Moore to come
back in and work on the arm. A double suplex gets two on
Morrison so he and Miz bail to the floor, where stereo Asai
moonsaults drop them again.

We take a break and come back with Morrison chinlocking Yang,
who suplexes his way to freedom. Moore comes back in but gets
slammed down for a crash. Miz’s chinlock doesn’t last long so
it’s a double belly to back faceplant to put Moore down again.
Moore backdrops Morrison down though and the diving tag brings
Yang back in to clean house. The moonsault misses so Morrison
rolls Yang up with his feet on the ropes but Moore makes the
save.  Yang  rolls  Morrison  up  for  two  but  the  flipping
neckbreaker  is  enough  to  give  Morrison  the  pin.

Rating: C+. Well that was about a mile better than it had any
right to be as Moore and Yang were making the most out of the
TV time that they had. These guys were working hard and they
had a far better match than I would have bet on them pulling



off. Yang and Moore aren’t going to be the next big thing, but
at least they had a chance to do something here. Pretty sweet
match while it lasted.

We go to a beach where a muscular guy is kicking sand on a
less muscular guy. A bystander doesn’t thing much of this and
buries  the  bully  in  the  sand.  The  bystander  says  that
sometimes  there  is  trouble  in  paradise.  His  name  is  Kofi
Kingston, and he’s coming soon.

Layla/Victoria vs. Kelly Kelly

As we continue Miz tormenting Kelly for daring to date Balls
Mahoney. Kelly tries to start fast but gets forearmed down by
Victoria. A headscissors sends Victoria into the corner but
she runs Kelly over without much trouble. Layla comes in to
stomp away and put on an armbar before Victoria lifts her up
for a splash, ala Edge with Sable at Summerslam 1998. Back up
and Kelly sends them into each other but Victoria is done with
lowering herself to this and hits a faceplant. A spinning kick
to the head gives Layla the pin.

Rating: D+. Well they kept it short, and that’s about as good
as something like this is going to be. The match wasn’t much
of anything because Layla and Kelly aren’t exactly good in the
ring  and  there  is  only  so  much  Victoria  can  do.  I  can
appreciate them trying to do something new though, as it isn’t
like anything else is working.

Matt Striker is really happy with the idea of Mark Henry and
Big Daddy V. hurting Kane and CM Punk. I think V wants to eat
them.

Raw Rebound.

Armageddon rundown.

Elijah Burke vs. Batista

Non-title. Before the match, Burke goes on a rant about how



this is his yard and he is the new face of extreme. Batista
isn’t  wasting  time  here  and  runs  Burke  over  to  send  him
outside. Burke manages a posting and sends him back inside to
stomp away, setting up a short DDT for two. An STO gets the
same  but  Batista  fights  out  of  a  chinlock  and  hits  the
spinebuster. Burke manages to knock him into the corner and
tries the Elijah Express but gets speared (more like a running
headbutt to the gut) out of the air. The Batista Bomb is good
for the pin.

Rating: C. This wasn’t exactly a match designed to be a major
test for Batista but rather a way to get him on TV here. In
other words, it felt like one of those matches from the very
early days of ECW where a guest star would pop up for no
reason other than stirring some interest. It helps that Burke
isn’t going to be hurt by the loss so this was just a simple
main event with a big name.

Overall Rating: C. That tag match alone was enough to make
this an ok show and the Batista appearance helped as well. I
like the whole mini merge between ECW and Smackdown, as ECW
couldn’t do it on their own and Smackdown gets to focus on
some different people on its own show. Not a blow away week
here, but they’re getting some variety and that’s a great
thing to see after so many similar weeks.

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282
http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6


Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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